
To: Dunwoody Village Residents, Families and Staff 

From: Kathy Barton, Director of Operations 
  Brandon Jolly, Director of Health Services 
Re: CONTINUED UPDATE RE: COVID-19 

July 13, 2020 
General Update 

Staff Testing: 
 
6/23/20 - 82 tested, 79 negative, 3 asymptomatic Positives, the employees that tested positive 
work in dining, nursing, and transportation and recovered at home.  This round is complete.  All 
staff has returned to work. 
 
6/30/20 – 89 tested – 86 negatives, 3 Pending 
 
7/07/20 – 53 tested – 26 negative – 27 pending 
 
Care Center Update: 
We began our testing of all Personal Care Residents on Thursday 7/9/20, which must be 
completed before we can start the reopening steps.   
 
Residential Updates: 
Regarding the TV surveys:  There has been no decision to change from Comcast to Inviacom at 
this time.  The purpose of the survey is to gather resident opinion and feedback. 
 
Beauty Shop 
The hair salon has been receiving a large volume of calls. Please leave only your name and 
phone number. Cathy or Deanna will return your call as soon as possible with dates and times 
that are available.  You are required to wear a mask at all times when leaving your apartment. 
This includes while you are having your hair done.  The mask must be properly fitted to cover 
both your nose and mouth.  
 
Newtown Square Library pickup 
If you are interested in checking out books with the Newtown Square Library, Marketing has a 
form in their office or in the Dunwoody Library that you would need to fill out and return to 
Marketing and they will fax it over and pick up books for anyone that wants to use this service 
on Thursdays.  Any Questions?  Call the Marketing office – 610-359-4425. 
 
 
 



 
Instacart Order Change 
A reminder that Erin Price is no longer taking orders for Instacart.  Debbie Sabin in resident 
billing is now taking orders on Monday, Wednesday, and Thursday from 9:00 a.m.—noon.  
Please contact Debbie at 610-723-4626 or e-mail her at dsabin@dunwoody.org.  
 
Do you have Zoom? 
Marketing continues to work on a Zoom Account for residents – if you have a Zoom account, 
could you let Sally Johnson know by either e-mailing her (sjohnson@dunwoody.org) or calling 
her (610-359-4425).  We are working on getting an account just for residents to use - it would 
be checked out like we check out rooms. 
 
Gift Shop 
The gift shop is now open from 11am-2pm Monday – Friday.  Up to 3 residents at a time and 
properly fitted masks are required. 
 
Travel Restrictions: 
Due to the rise of Covid-19 cases in certain states, if you travel to the following states, you will 
need to quarantine for 14 days upon return: 
 

• Alabama 
• Arizona 
• Arkansas 
• California 
• Delaware 
• Florida 
• Georgia 
• Idaho 
• Louisiana 
• Mississippi 
• Nevada 
• North Carolina 
• South Carolina 
• Tennessee 
• Texas 
• Utah 

 
Please note that Delaware has been added to this list.  Quarantined residents may walk alone 
with a mask on and must avoid trash rooms. No activities with anyone else are permitted 
during quarantine.  
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